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November 12th, 2012
Dear Fernan Resident:

NEWSLETTER

Thank you for choosing Fernan as your home.  If you are new to our fine community, do not hesitate to contact our City Clerk for a welcome packet and any questions you may have about the City regulations.  2012 has been an exciting year to say the least – high water in the spring, new sewer pump upgrade plan, minor street repair project, invasion of properties (break-in’s) warranting a greater emphasis on the “neighborhood watch” concept, street signage maintenance, sewer maintenance issues, new City Comprehensive Plan and the annual City picnic are but a few of the tasks and events that have kept your Council busy.  All in all, your City Council has been proactive in performing their daily functions as well as developing long range plans and goals.  Likewise, the cooperation of you, our residents, has been commendable – helping others in time of need as well as providing valuable information and feedback to the Council in the performance of their duties.  Have a pleasant and enjoyable 2012 holiday season.   Richard Jurvelin, Mayor
THE STREET BEAT By Heidi Acuff … (Street Department) 
What a Summer and Fall season we have had! Our final street sweep for the year is scheduled for November 12th.  Remember that we DO NOT have a city wide fall leaf clean up, so any leaves after this date would be greatly appreciated if you would clean them up and not sweep them into the streets. Thanks to our new maintenance man Jack Riplinger, we have had our street signs painted and will continue to maintain them as needed.  If anyone has any concerns or suggestions it would be greatly appreciated that I hear from you so that we can address them. Make sure your snow blower is in working condition; your furnace has been serviced and let’s all have an enjoyable North Idaho winter, happiness for the upcoming Holiday Season and a healthy remaining 2012.

You can reach me at:  heidi@21goldchoice.com  (208)660-9229

SEWER UPDATE.   The sewer system pumping stations are now 35 years old and in need of a major update. The City Council approved a 5 to 7 year program to update all 38 wastewater pump stations (grinder pumps) with new pumps, controls and plumbing. The result will be a more reliable system for the residents of Fernan Lake Village. 

In addition to this work, the City Council has reaffirmed the need for each residence to install and maintain a service line check valve or backwater valve. Ordinance 174 is posted on the Fernan website for your review. These valves should be installed in the sewer service line as it exits the house or housed in a vault outside the house. This valve will protect your house from sewage backing-up into the house in case of a pump failure. Property owners are responsible for the installation and maintenance of backwater valves. Typical valves are shown on the attached sheet. 
P & Z COMMISSION

Deidre Chadderdon has been appointed by the Mayor to serve on the Planning and Zoning Commission. We would like to thank Deidre for her desire to help in the City of Fernan. The 2012 Comprehensive Plan has been adopted and copies will be available soon. We are now in the process of reviewing our ordinances and working on the development code. When we complete this part of the review, everything will be brought up to date. We would like to ask anyone interested in being on the planning & zoning commission to contact Dick Jurvelin at 664-9221.  If you want to be involved in our community and the direction we are going, this is an opportunity to help improve our City and the life style it provides.
COUNCIL MEETING INVITATION.

If you are interested in learning about the activities/events of the City, residents and the public are welcome to attend the City Council meetings and provide public comment.  The council meetings dates and times are listed on the City website. They are normally held on the first Monday of every month, 6:30 p.m. at the Fernan Ranger Station.
NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH……
With the recent increase in residential burglaries throughout the area, we have posted the Home Safety Handbook created by the CDA Police Crime Prevention Office for the Neighborhood Watch Program; to the Fernan Website.  There is a lot of valuable information and is a worthwhile read.  We are creating a Fernan City plat map with every household’s name and contact information, a copy will be distributed to every household when it is complete.  If you see anything suspicious at or near a residence, please use information to contact your neighbor and/or the Sheriff’s Department.  Please let us know if you prefer NOT to have your contact information included.  
Sue Myers 661-2046 or Sue@21GoldChoice.com
Mary Anne Tierney 667-7293

SAFETY FIRST
We would like to remind everyone that due to the recent break-ins in Fernan and City of CDA, report any “strange” activity in your area.  Keep your garage doors closed and doors locked for safety.

REMINDERS

We would like to remind everyone that dogs must be kept on a leash or in your yard.

Dick Jurvelin, Mayor


208-664-9221

Mary Ann Tierney


208-667-7293

Sue Myers  



208-661-2046

Pete Job



509-710-1992

Heidi Acuff



208-660-9229

Cindy Espe, City Clerk/Planner
208-818-9053
Please check out our website at www.fernanvillage.org for upcoming meetings and additional information.  
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